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Police Respond to Allegations Regarding Expired Food 

 
Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) at the Police Response 

Department (PRD) who are deployed to the Western border rebutted claims “PRT FED 

EXPIRED FOOD?” published on the front page of today’s Solomon Star newspaper 

(26/06/24). 

Supervising Director of PRD Superintendent Lionel Kapisa says, “As stated in the article 
that member of the PRD has fallen ill due to ration packs supplied by the Australian 
Defence Force (ADF) and stated these packs being stored in shipping containers at 
Rove Police Headquarters (PHQ) is inaccurate.” 

 

Director Kapisa confirms the article is misleading there was no containers allocated for 

the ration pack storage here at Rove and Solomon Islands Assistant Force (SIAF) 

Advisors are not responsible for the issue or storage of the ration packs. 

“The ADF have supplied the current PRD 26th deployment with ration packs that were 

thoroughly checked by ADF qualified logistician prior to handover,” Superintendent 

Kapisa adds 

“An enquiry file regarding this matter will be establish to clarify concerns raised.”  

 

//End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 



24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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